

Board of Directors

Al E. Fox Division 1 Jeffrey C. Brown Division 2 Timothy H. Hoag Division 3 Eugene F. West Division 4 Terry L. Foreman Division 5

General Manager Tony L. Stafford

Board of Directors Moorpark Watershed, Parks, Recreation and Conservation Authority

October 26, 2017

Members of the Board,

Camrosa Water District, a water purveyor serving the Tierra Rejada Valley, would like to request an easement on parcel number 519-0-210-055. County records indicate the parcel is owned by the City of Moorpark, but it is our understanding that the parcel has been transferred to your Authority.

During the realignment of Moorpark Road in, or about 2002, the District lost use of an access easement to our Tierra Rejada Well site (apn 519-0-210-035). Tierra Rejada Well produces potable water and is vital to our operation. Since that time, the District has been using a road just off of the realigned Moorpark Road to access the well site. It has recently been brought to our attention that an easement had not been recorded in the District's favor for use of this access road.

The District will bear the cost of having the access road surveyed, legal descriptions defined, exhibits created, and the document recorded. Once signed, the District will send copies to the Authority.

If you have any questions or need information, please contact Bill Keyes at (805) 482-9625 or via email at billk@camrosa.com.

Sincerely,

Tony Stafford General Manager

Camrosa Water District